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Seaview Newsletter 
 

The 2015 summer season in Seaview has been terrific. The weather has been spectacular and 
the beach is starting to get wider. As we head into Labor Day Weekend, here are some 
highlights of Association programs, projects and activities this summer.   
   

               
                          
 
SEAVIEW BAY ACCESS 
 
The Seaview Association made it easier for our residents to gain access to the bay for a swim.  
In addition to swimming at the Bay Beach, we have two sets of access steps on Beachwald 
and Ivy Streets. A problem in the past at B and I Streets has been that residents had to walk 
over broken shells and other debris deposited by the wash over from the bay. So this summer 
we installed wooden platforms leading from the street to our bay steps. While the weather is 
still balmy and the water is still warm, why not stop down and enjoy a bay swim.  
 

                                                 
            Beachwald Walkway to bay                                      Ivy Walk and the bay 
 



SNOW FENCING TO PROTECT OUR DUNES 
 
At the end of the piping plover nesting season (early July) snow fencing was installed in front 
of our dunes. The new fencing extends from our western border with Ocean Beach to the west 
side of Ivy Walk. The existing fencing from the eastside of Ivy down to Ocean Bay Park was 
intact and didnôt need to be replaced or repaired. 
 
The snow fencing serves two purposes. Our dunes protect our community from the Atlantic 
Ocean in a storm. Snow fencing can help build the dunes over time by trapping and piling up 
blowing sand. We have also received complaints from our residents about people walking on 
our dunes. Fencing helps prevent this dune-damaging activity. Signs have also been put up to 
warn people to keep off our dunes.  
 

      
            Installing our snow fencing                                        Snow Fencing  
 
 
BAY BEACH 
 
Record numbers of Seaviewers and their guests have visited the Bay Beach and baby pool 
this year. Head lifeguard Linda Acee and her staff have had had some fun days at the Bay 
Beach with group swimming lessons, face painting and scavenger hunts. 
 
We have also recently added a back-up net on the basketball court to keep the basketballs on 
the court and protect people passing by on Baywalk from jump shots gone astray.  

                        



 
BOAT BASIN 
 
The Boat Basin has brought in $350,000.00 in gross revenue so far this year. If the good 
weather continues, we may hit $370k by the end of the boating season. Revenue to date 
significantly exceeds our projected revenue estimate of $300k. Indeed, we have realized more 
income from this important Seaview facility than ever before (the previous record was 
$325,879).     
 
In other Boat Basin news, the Seaview Community Fund purchased two benches that have 
been placed on eastern jetty in the Boat Basin. Our residents can now sit and watch the 
sailing, fishing, and boat activity on the Great South Bay, and also enjoy our gorgeous sunsets.  
  

        
 
The Boat Basin was also a very popular location for watching the July 4th fireworks again this 
year. Many of our residents and their holiday guests came down with their beach chairs to 
watch the spectacular firework displays from Point of Woods and also from communities 
celebrating across the bay. 

                                  
                   View of the Point of Woods fireworks from our Boat Basin 



BOB PITLER MEMORIAL COMMITTEE 
 
The Bob Pitler Memorial Committee obtained approval from the Board of Directors to design 
and install a memorial plaque in honor of Seaviewôs beloved kids baseball coach, Bob Pitler. 
On Saturday August 14th, the first annual Bob Pitler Memorial Mom vs. Kids game was played. 
After the game, Bobôs Memorial plaque was unveiled with his daughter Becca Pitler. Over 100 
of our children and their parents, and members from the Board of Directors shared in a very 
special occasion.  

   
 Unveiling Bob Pitlerôs Memorial Plaque      In Memory of Coach Bob Pitler  
 

                         
   
SEAVIEW / OBP GARBAGE DISTRICT 
 
On several occasions this summer we have had meetings with the Garbage Commissioners, 
their counsel and Tommy from Tonyôs Barge. As we all know, the garbage district and our 
garbage pick-ups are an important part of our internal infrastructure.  
 
Their operation is constantly being evaluated by the SVA with the Commissioners and Tonyôs 
for ways of improving their services to Seaview. One of the improvements that was 
implemented is weekend beach cleanings of our beach. On every Sunday and Monday in the 
(early) morning hours of the summer, Tonyôs garbage personnel are on the Seaview beach 
cleaning up any waste that may have been left behind or washed up.  
 
The Association is always available to discuss any residentôs problems or recommendations 
for improvement. You can email us at seaviewfeedback@gmail.com.     
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SEAVIEW SECURITY 
 
Once again this summer, our community employed the services of professional security 
officers on weekends from the end of June through Labor Day. These security guards are on 
our walks in the evenings (Friday and Saturdays from 8:30 pm until 3 am) and on our beach 
(Saturday and Sundays from 10 am to 4 pm). 
 
At the beginning of August, the Association transitioned from Titan Global to a new company, 
National Security Services. This highly regarded security firm has supplied Seaview with either 
current or former law enforcement security personnel to assist our residents, protect private 
property and keep our walks safer.  
 
Our security policy is to keep the transient traffic along Baywalk and to monitor and encourage 
responsible behavior from people walking from Ocean Bay Park to Ocean Beach or visa versa. 
To better protect our residents and their property, a Seaview resident may be asked their 
destination by a security officer when they are walking on the back streets of our community,          
 
In case of an emergency, Seaview residents should immediately call 911 and then call our 
security office at 631-583-9108 during these Friday or Saturday nights. For noise complaints, 
please call our security office and a security officer will address your complaint.  
   
FALL PROJECTS 
 
The following infrastructure projects will commence right after Labor Day in order to get a good 
start on the work while the weather is favorable: 
 
Paver Reconstruction 

A. Neptune from Fairway to Ivy (Completing the walkway from west to the east)  

B. Homesite Street from the bay to the ocean  

C. Fairway from Neptune to the ocean   

                                



Ball Field Renovation 
 
The newly formed Baseball Committee has made several suggestions to the Board for long 
overdue repairs and upgrades to the Seaview ballfield. As we all remember, the ballfield 
suffered tremendous damage during Super Storm Sandy. For those of us who came out 
immediately after Sandy to evaluate the damage to Seaview, we found massive amounts of 
debris and household goods on the Seaview field. 
 
Our staff has been able to maintain the baseball field for the past two years and make it 
playable, but long overdue for renovation.  
 
We will be bringing in tons of dirt for re-grading the outfield, replacing the backstop and 
protective fences, replacing the viewing areas and benches, bringing in clay for a new infield, a 
sprinkler system, protective padding for the outfield poles to insure no player gets injured 
running for a fly ball and installing proper drainage. 
 

                                           
 
 
Raising the Bulkhead along Bay Walk  
 
Raising the height of the Bay Walk bulkhead will help mitigate the damage to homes caused 
by storm wave action along the bay and also inland on A, B and C streets. The extra height will 
also help protect the sidewalk from erosion damage. A sand berm planted with beach grass 
will be created between the bulkhead and the walk. 
 
Water Company 
 
Equipment upgrades for our Water Company will include new controls for the well pumps, 
monitoring technology for chemicals and water quality testing, and a new automated reporting 
system. 
 
 
 



 
LABOR DAY WEEKEND FUN 
 
Friday Night at the Movies  (FREE) 
 
The Community Fund is sponsoring the Martin Scorsese movie ñThe Last Waltzò this Friday 
September 4th at 7:30 pm at the Seaview Bay Beach. This is the 2nd movie under the stars at 
our bay beach this summer.  
 

                            
 
Please bring your guests, family and beach chairs to enjoy this special Seaview event. 
 
 
SHAKESPEARE ï HENRY IV  (FREE)   
 
Come watch our children perform Shakespeareôs Henry IV on this Friday Sept. 4th at 5 pm or 
Sunday Sept. 6th at 5 pm at Ziggyôs Backlot on Gale Street (between Baywalk and Neptune). 
Bring a pillow, blanket or low beach chair to sit on. 
 
 
ANNUAL SEAVIEW vs. OCEAN BAY PARK HOMEOWNERS GAME  (FREE) 
 
The annual Seaview vs. Ocean Bay Park Homeownerôs Game is this Saturday Sept. 5th at    
11 am at the Seaview Ballfield.  
 

The Seaview vs. Ocean Bay Park Homeowners' Game has been a fiercely fought contest and 
one of the highlights of every Labor Day Weekend since the early ó70ôs. Seaview's ball players 
will be playing their hearts out for the community's honor and bragging rights for the next year.  
Ocean Bay Park took home the trophy last year and weôre out to recapture it. Come to the 
ballfield (Laurel & Thompson) and root for your neighbors! Good plays and good fun. Cheer 
the guys home! The championship is on the line! 
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CORN HUSKING  (FREE) 
 
The annual kids corn husking contest is this Saturday Sept. 5th at the Bay Beach at noon. Kids 
of all ages are welcome and bring your mom and dad too. After the contest there will be free 
pizza for all the kids and their parents too.  
 

                        
 
 
LABOR DAY COOKOUT 
 
The annual Seaview end of summer cookout is this Saturday at 5 pm at the Seaview Bay 
Beach, sponsored by the Seaview Community Fund.  
 
Great hamburgers, hot dogs, veggie burgers, corn, beer, soda, watermelon, music and lots of 
fun. 
 
Please pick purchase your $25 ticket at the Community Fund table by the Seaview Market and 
make sure you get some raffle tickets too. Great prizes.  
 
 
ANNUAL MEETING AND ELECTIONS 
 

The 2015 Seaview Association Annual Meeting is scheduled for this Sunday September 6th  

at 1 pm in the Ocean Beach Community House.   

 

Please make every effort to attend this annual meeting and participate in the election for 

Officers and Directors of the Board of Directors, cast your vote on a By-Law amendment to 

adopt Proxy Voting and learn more about community projects.   

 

 
 


